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Pay Review Policy and Procedure
Policy statement

St Michael’s Pre-School is a registered charity and is not permitted to operate at a loss or as a profit-making organisation. 

We employ 9 members of staff, varying full and part-time contracts, based on the requirements of the setting).  
This policy provides clear procedures on how the committee will review and award year on year pay rises, in line with inflation, performance related bonuses and/or pay increases in line with the existing pay scale (appendix A).

Pay Rise and Performance Related Pay - Procedures
There is a three tiered process to consider when awarding pay rises and performance related bonuses:-

1. Year on Year increase in line with inflation*
2. Performance related bonuses (in accordance with appraisal performance ratings) based on the following performance ratings:-

0 – 74% = 0% increase

75 – 80% = 1% increase

81 – 85% = 2% increase

86 – 95% = 3% increase

96 – 100% = 4% increase

NB. All staff are made aware that one off performance related bonuses are not guaranteed year-on-year and are dependent on performance and affordability.
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3. Pay Increase (move up to next pay band in line with existing pay scale – appendix A) is at the Committee’s discretion and would be considered if a member of staff has:-

a. Achieved a qualification;

b. Taken on additional responsibility to support the running of the pre-school; and/or

c. Exceeded performance expectations

4. Minimum Wage/Living Wage – will be implemented in line with the law and the pay scale will be reviewed accordingly.
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*The existing pay scale (appendix A) is to be reviewed annually to take into consideration inflation.  


